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MEMO 
To:  Week 1 Project Update 
From:  Town Manager 
Date:  September 4, 2024 
 
Thank you for signing up to receive notifications on our new platform!  If you are forwarding this 
to someone who has not signed up, they can click here to do so.  If sharing with others, be sure 
to sign up for notifications through our new CivicReady platform as well as the app (instructions 
included when setting up your account), if you choose.  Project updates will generally be shared 
with those who have signed up to receive 'Parking Lot Project' notices.  As of 9/16/24, we will 
push all general project notifications through that platform, so please sign-up if you have not 
already done so.   
 
Week 1 update...  

• Construction workers will be on site today and tomorrow preparing for reclamation.  No 
significant impacts to parking are anticipated leading up to reclamation.    

• Parking Lot CLOSED THURSDAY 9/5 - Reclamation of the existing paved surface will take 
place on THURSDAY and FRIDAY this week (previously reported as Wednesday and 
Thursday).  We will need all vehicles to be removed from the lot all day Thursday for the 
crews to complete the majority of this work.  The lot will be partially available on 
Friday.  Any vehicles left in the lot at 7 AM on Thursday morning will be 
removed.  Access for freight, trash, boat launch, etc will be available throughout the day 
with only minor delays while reclaiming is taking place.  Please share that with anyone 
who will be delivering to/picking up from your businesses.    

• Parking Lot Open (mostly) Monday 9/09-Friday 9/13.  The construction crew will be 
preparing the site for excavation and will only need small, partial closures.  The fence 
will likely be installed towards the end of this week which will consume the area to be 
closed for much of the project.   

• Parking Lot Closed (mostly) beginning Monday 9/16.  Construction of the stormwater 
detention system will begin.    

 
The exact schedule will be fluid and you should prepare to be flexible with the available 
parking.  We have identified alternative parking locations and have posted that on 
our website.  Some of you may wish to start using those spaces now to get used to the 
locations.  If you requested a permit for parking at FNB, you are welcome to stop in at the Town 
Office to pick one up.  We did receive more requests than we are able to provide at this time 
and will work on calling those that will be receiving a permit.  This number may increase 
depending on the use of the lot, which we will work off the existing list to issue. 
 
 
Please reach out to me via email if you have any questions.  
 
Best 
Andy 
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